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Minutes of Meeting of Ogilvie School Campus Parent Council

January 2017
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Present At Meeting:

Angela Vermeulen – Chairperson
Liz Speirs – Acting Head Teacher
Claire Thomson – Principle Teacher
Davie Walls – Vice-chairperson
Gwen Hogg – Parent Body
Kirsteen Walker – Parent Body


1.
Welcome and Apologies
Apologies: Sam Walls, Jenna McQueen
2. Feedback from Christmas Event
Very good feedback from parents and many are asking to have a summer show. It was decided to hold the show during the day as the effect on the children coming back to school at night, tiredness and staffing were all discussed as potential obstacles and it was felt that these may make an evening show improbable.. It was also suggested that notification was given via letters as not everyone has access to a computer for the blog. Liz to liaise with Lana and Janet in admin.
The Parent Council raised a total of £380.00 at the Christmas event. 
3.
Finance Update


In the treasurer’s absence the chairperson did update. 
Bank account desperately needs to be opened as some monies held at Angela’s home. Davie and Angela is going to bank on Tuesday to do this. It was suggested that there should be 3 members permitted to sign cheques, etc. to allow for any absences, etc.

UPDATE SINCE MEETING;

The money is currently held for the Parent council within the school accounts.

There are also some funds in PayPal waiting to be transferred.
The funds have been audited but not through school.

Angela presented a new sheet for the school to request funds. It was felt this would leave a good audit trail.

Funds were requested to aid the April horse riding lessons. This was approved.

£100 was also requested to help with Food and Nutrition costs to supplement snack money that isn’t received from parents.

Liz added the fencing for an enclosed garden area has been put on hold so she has used the funds put aside for that on other things: Construction blocks, outside equipment/toys and den equipment.

She added there is an improvement plan for shared areas. No other requests at the moment.

Davie Walls requested money for a Go Kart and is hoping to donate another one.

Parents to be asked to donate old wellies for a growing wall.

The purchase or lease of a mini-bus was discussed. The lease will cost £5000 a year and is a 5 year contract. Liz said the school has the money to pay for next year and it was suggested we fundraise in advance so the Parent Council can pay for some of this.
Swimming lessons were mentioned and Liz said there won’t be any more lessons due to lack of funds. Gwen said she knew someone who may take on the role of teacher and would get in touch with her. Everyone suggested asking parents to contribute some money as it was felt it is an essential skill to have.

Davie said he would speak to his friends regards football/sports teaching also.
UPDATE SINCE MEETING;

The school has managed to find a swimming instructor and swimming lessons will be planned for next term

3.
Fundraising

Suggestions for coming year were:

Ken Maybury night (hypnotist) in March – Angela to contact Ken for price and dates

Garden Party/Summer show in June

Race Night in September

It was also suggested that perhaps a separate fundraising committee should be created. Liz will contact the grandfather of a pupil who owns a pub in Broxburn and has held various fundraisers to see if he would like to join or at least give some advice on this. Angela asked Liz to give him her mobile number so she could be in contact with him.

Davie suggested a Bonus Ball fundraiser: tickets would cost £10 but the prize would be of high value.
4.
Next AGM Meeting
Angela asked for a date to be decided for the next AGM. Thursday 18th May at 6.30pm was decided upon.

Angela wanted to make it known that she would be stepping down as Chairperson at this meeting but is more than happy to stay involved and help, however not in an office bearing role. 

5. Next Parent Council Meeting

   It was felt a morning meeting should be held next time. Monday 6th March at 9.30 was agreed.

UPDATE SINCE MEETING;

We will also be holding a meeting in the evening Monday 6th March 6.00-7.30pm for parents that are working or have other commitments during the day. 
